
                                                   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWNOF SURRY 
                        SELECTMEN 

              MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMTER25, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

was absent.  

Jay Croteau provided a PA29 elderly exemption form for Dick Ballou.  

The selectmen discussed with the Gourley’s the LUCT for the land their mobile home is on which was 

part of the original tract in current use. Bruce Smith explained the change in the usage and the charge 

involved.  

Barry Richardson spoke with the selectmen about removing the decking on the Davis house and the new 

septic to replace the two existing dry wells. He will fill out a building permit for the work.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes. J 

The selectmen discussed the progress replacing the culverts on the upper Pond Rd. To date, six culverts 

have been completely replace with three remaining. The cement culverts had extensions added to them 

in preparation for paving next year.  

The selectmen signed the forms for the EMPG reimbursement for the computers. Fred Bretton will fill 

out his portion to submit.  

The engineer for the Lower Pond Road culvert estimated the cost  at $54,000.00. The Town of Surry has 

authorized her to pursue amending the prior  DES plan for approval.  

The selectmen discussed the Highway garage land locked within the Bear Den tract 5B-35A.   

Bruce Smith spoke about the brush truck and the emergency response vehicle .  

Jay Croteau will have a group ready to work on Wednesday to move rocks on the Joslin Road bridge 

abutment.  

Jay Croteau has not been able to contact Mrs. Hurst. He will try to catch her at home.  

Bruce Smith received to an email from David Lawrence regarding the fire station addition and how to 

proceed with the plans to be ADA compliant. The selectmen agreed the addition did not need to be ADA 

compliant.  

Bruce Smith stated the MS-1 would be ready to sign next week.  

The selectmen are looking for an additional budget committee member.  



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


